
 

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS 

 

Minutes of the Trustees of Sycamore Township Meeting 

Held Sycamore Township, Hamilton County, Ohio 

 

May 5, 2011 

 

Public Hearing for Zoning Case 11-03MA, KAP Signs, 7855 Kenwood Road was held at 

6:30 pm. 

 

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of Sycamore Township was called to  

order at 7:06 pm.  Present for the meeting were President Weidman, Vice President 

Bishop, Trustee Connor, Law Director Miller, Administrator Raabe, EMS/Fire Director 

Jetter, Zoning/Planning Administrator/Assistant Administrator Bickford, Superintendent 

Kellums, Parks/Recreation Director McKeown, and Cpl. Sabers was present in place of 

Sheriff’s Liaison Lt. Reid.  Fiscal Office Porter and Sheriff’s Liaison Lt. Reid were 

excused. 

 

Chief Jetter gave his invocation. 

 

Pledge to the Flag. 

 

The minutes of the Board of Trustees meeting held April 19 and 21, 2011 were read.  A 

motion was made by Mr. Bishop, seconded by Mr. Connor, to approve these minutes. 

Vote:All Aye. 

 

Comments from resident: Bill Smith, 8810 Eldora Drive; asked about a right hand turn 

lane at Galbraith Road and Montgomery Road-he would like Hamilton County to pay for 

it and not T.I.F. funds.  He also brought up sidewalks on Montgomery Road; he wants 

T.I.F. funds to be used for raising sewer lids to which Mr. Weidman informed him that 

T.I.F. funds can’t be used for Dillonvale.  He asked about sewer lids on Wicklow and Mr. 

Miller said that we should wait on Cincinnati Water Works to finish work in that area 

before we do any improvements.  Mr. Smith also asked about putting in a sand box at 

Bechtold Park; Mr. McKeown informed him that it was a health hazard.  He also 

requested that a bush be moved to increase sight distance. 

Comments from resident: Jay Janus Jr., 4462 Daffodil; asked about retention schedule on 

email vs. paper documents.  He also asked who maintains the parking spaces that we 

lease from the railroad. 

 

Mr. McKeown reported that ball games have resumed finally; the rainouts at the Schuler 

Sports Complex have been prominent. 

 

Law Director Miller advised the Trustees that the trial date has been set for the Bien 

lawsuit for July 6, 2011. 

 



 

A motion was made by Mr. Connor, seconded by Mr. Weidman, to deny the signage for 

Zoning Case 11-03MA, KAP Signs, 7855 Kenwood Road.  Vote: All Aye  Mr. Bishop 

left the meeting early but commented that the ten requests submitted by various parties 

were “no” because the Township was attempting to standardize its regulations, he 

advised that the Trustees be consistent.  The Trustees directed Law Director Miller to 

prepare a resolution. 

 

The Receipts and Disbursements of May 5, 2011 were available by the Fiscal Officer and 

are hereby made a part of these Minutes. 

 

I hereby certify that the money for payment of these bills is in the fund provided and duly 

and properly appropriated. 

 

 

Signed:____________________________ 

            Robert C. Porter III, Fiscal Officer 

 

A motion was made by Mr. Connor, seconded by Mr. Weidman, to pay these bills.   

Vote: All Aye. 

 

A motion was made by Mr. Connor, seconded by Mr. Connor, to adjourn the meeting.   

Vote:  All Aye.  The meeting adjourned at 7:26 pm. 

 

 

___________________________ 

Thomas J. Weidman, President 

 

 

___________________________ 

Cliff W. Bishop, Vice President 

 

 

___________________________ 

Dennis W. Connor, Trustee 

 

 

___________________________ 

Robert C. Porter III, Fiscal Officer 
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